Council on Admission, Graduation and Academic Standards
Minutes
February 4, 2021

 
Members present: 	Samson Adeleke, Denny Barr, Jason Covert, Julie Cox, Jeff Engel, Kyle Mayborn, Laila McCloud, Megan Owens, Tim Waldrop
	
Members absent:		
	 
Ex-Officio present: 	Angela Lynn, Kim Moreno, Russ Morgan, Melissa Telles

Ex-Officio absent:		Samantha Klingler

Guests present:		Dr. Mark Mossman, Associate Provost for Undergraduate and Graduate Studies
						Ms. Debbie Kepple-Mamros, Director, Assessment, Accreditation and Strategic Planning

The Council met from 2:00 p.m. to 3:25 p.m. via Zoom. The next CAGAS meeting will be Thursday, February 11, 2021 at 2:00 p.m. via Zoom due to COVID-19 restrictions.


Update on HLC Visit
	

Overload
									22 hours		SP21		APPROVED
		


									22 hours		SP21		APPROVED
		

Late Registration
									MUS 404-I01		SP21		APPROVED
		


									THEA 430-01		SP21		APPROVED
		

Late Withdrawal
Total
									GEOG 100-I02				DEFERRED Ask for more documentation
									GEOG 121-I01
									SOC 272-I21
									MUS 195-I03


									MGT 481-I01					APPROVED				
									DS 303-I01

Academic Integrity Policy Discussion





Admission, Graduation and Academic Standards
Summary
February 4, 2021

Overload
	Approved – 2


Late Registration
	Approved -2


[bookmark: _GoBack]Late Withdrawal
Total
	Approved – 1
	Deferred – 1


Academic Integrity Policy Discussion – Committee tabled the discussion until the next meeting after discussing whether the policy should contain language of a timeline when a penalty can be assessed.


Update on HLC Visit

Dr. Mossman and Director Kepple-Mamros shared that WIU is entering its Year 10 of its accreditation cycle and requires a “reaffirmation of accreditation” which was delivered to the Higher Learning Commission (HLC) in January 2021. The representatives of the HLC will do a physical/virtual visit in April 2021.
The University’s assurance argument details how the institution meets HLC’s Criteria for Accreditation. In 2015, the Social Responsibility Task Force was formed and discussed various aspects of accreditation and began compiling supporting evidence and drafting documents for the HLC assurance argument and 2021 accreditation visit. The group was composed of over 75 individuals representing various areas of the university and region.

In Spring 2020 an assurance argument writing team was formed. This team drafted the assurance argument, attended workshops sponsored by HLC, and created the necessary webpages for the accreditation review.

		

